

Westridge News & Views

A Monthly Publication of the Westridge Homeowners Association

(a non-profit homeowners association)

PO Box 621172, Littleton, CO 80162-1172 http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Westridge/home

Vol. 19 No. 01

January 2013

Circulation: 785

Draft COHOPE Minutes for November 2012 Meeting

Winnie Burdan, President, welcomed everyone.

SPECIAL REPORTS: Gordon Neuenfeldt, Jefferson County Deputy, said that there was a 20% reduction of crimes between 2010 to 2011. There have been thefts of air conditioners from churches, banks, and businesses. Also the backflow values are still being stolen for the brass and copper. This is part of lawn irrigation systems.

There were over 200 car break-ins (most were unlocked). Some break-ins involved taking hand guns. Were the cars on the street or in the driveway? Both. The deputy recommends that you don't keep the registration in your car. You should keep it in your wallet or perhaps have it laminated or put it in a luggage holder and attach it to your key ring.

There is a new Emergency Preparedness Guide out. You can attend a class monthly at the Red Cross at 4th and Sherman. Deputy

Another Westridge Student Completes Judy Susman's 30-Book Challenge!

Judy Susman says congratulations to Rylie Westfall. Rylie recently completed the required 30 books and received a free gift card for her effort. Judy believes that reading is vital, so she encourages kids to get involved in this program. To date, 168 rewards have been earned by Westridge students and Judy has donated \$3,600 to the school to benefit literacy and technology. If you need a reading card or more information, contact Judy directly by calling 303.570.5109 or emailing her at Judy@JudySusman.com.

Westridge Elementary Kindergarten Registration For 2013-2014

Kindergarten registration will begin on Tuesday, January 22, 2013. Students must be age 5 by October 1, 2013 to be eligible for admission. Please register your student online by visiting our website – https://sites.google.com/a/jeffcoschools.us/westridge/.k12.co.us – and following the steps in the Kindergarten Registration Checklist.

After you have completed the online registration process, please fax, mail, or hand-deliver the following items to the school office: (1) your student's birth certificate; (2) your student's record of immunizations, including evidence of Hepatitis B shots; (3) proof of your current address (for example, a utility bill or lease agreement); and (4) the Session Preference Sheet indicating your first, second, and third choices for class placement.

Families not currently living in the Westridge neighborhood must also submit a Choice Enrollment application. Choice Enrollment applications may be picked up at Westridge Elementary or downloaded from http://www.jeffcopublicschools.org/enrollment/co.k12.co.us. First Round

**** ALSO ****

Come visit Westridge and meet the teachers during our Kindergarten Round-up: Thursday, January 10, 2013 8:30 am–9:30 am OR 6:30 pm-7:30 pm Kids Are Welcome! Choice Enrollment begins on Wednesday, January 9th and runs through Tuesday, January 24, 2013. For an explanation of the Choice Enrollment process, please call 303-982-3975.

Neuenfeldt also teaches a class. The Guide recommends that you have a store of 5 days of needs including medication.

The speaker tonight was **Melissa Hellmuth** from CASA (Court Appointed Special Advocates) for Children. CASA covers the 1st Judicial District in Jefferson and Gilpin Counties. Melissa is a Recruitment and Training Coordinator.

Melissa has been a volunteer since she was 5 years old. She studied Communication in College. She is very connected to Child and Animal Abuse issues. She has had 1,500 hours of training.

CASA was founded in the 1970s in Seattle. It has 70,000 volunteers nationwide. In Colorado, 16 of the 22

Judicial Districts have a CASA representation. It is a 501c3 nonprofit organization. They get grants, have a foundation, are part of COVA, and have an annual Gala in Sept. to raise funds. They have been in Jefferson County for 11 years. Leah Varnell is the Executive Director. CASA advocates for the safety and welfare of abused and neglected children.

Typically a case worker sees each case once a month. A Guardian Ad Litem (GAL) (with the Attorney's Office) visit's each case once a month. A CASA volunteer only has 1 child. They visit once a week. They stay with the child for the entire case. They hear more from the children. They report to the court on a regular basis.

Each case usually lasts 18 months. (This is the national average.) The child ranges in age from birth to 18 years. Children can request to stay in the system until they are 23 years old. They have 1 case that lasted 7 years. The same volunteer stayed on that case. Volunteers usually spend 15 - 20 hours per month.

The child and family come from all races, social, and economic conditions. Many times there are mental health or substance abuse issues. The common issue is that the parent can not keep their children safe. In 95% of the cases of physical and sexual abuse, the child know their abuser. They had 800 cases and 1,500 children last year. They currently have 200 volunteers. They are seeing a 20% increase in cases. The child is not involved by choice but they think that what is happening is their fault.

Each volunteer gets 50 hours of training before they see a child. About half of their volunteers work a full-time job. Their volunteers come from all backgrounds. A lot of volunteers have been in the foster care system. CASA volunteers go to court. They share information with the judge such as what the child has told them. They give the child a voice. They present pictures because children can change in appearance quickly. Volunteers are not attorneys or involved in the legal system. So they

continued on page 3

303-507-6549



Ralph & Joe's Affordable Plumbing & Drain Cleaning

- · Family Owned and Operated
- Over 30 Years Experience
- · Excavating, Sewer/Water Repair
- Bonded/Licensed/Insured
- Reasonable Prices Senior Discounts
- Free Phone Estimates

Drain Cleaning • Sump Pumps • Toilets • Sinks • Garbage Disposals • Water Heater Installation

303-935-1753 Office | 720-275-4020 Cell

Happy New Year!

May you and your loved ones be blessed throughout the new year!



Honesty, Integrity and Professionalism Call me for your FREE market analysis



Jamie LaNear

Broker Associate Ofc: 303-980-7850 Cell: 303-917-1948 jamielanear@remax.net





ITNESS TRENZ! FREE

AT FOOTHILLS!

JAN 7 - 18, 2013

Try out select Fitness Classes – FREE!

303-409-2114 www.ifoothills.org

Westridge Homeowners Association

PO Box 621172, Littleton, CO 80162-1172.

http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Westridge/home

If you would like to volunteer, be a member of or form a committee, please contact a board member!

Board of Directors

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH: Jeff Williams......303-904-7315 Websites

Westridge Homeowners Association:

www.neighborhoodlink.com/Westridge/home

(includes: calendar of events & homeowner covenants)

COHOPE: www.cohopejeffco.com

Advertising: www.ColoradoLasertype.com

The Westridge News & Views is published monthly by the Westridge Homeowners Association, a non-profit homeowners association. The HOA mailing address is PO Box 621172, Littleton, CO 80162-1172.

News Articles

The deadline for news articles is the 12th of the month before the next month's issue. Please email news articles to the editor at dwjamess@centurylink.net. No endorsement of any product or service is implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter.

Advertising

The deadline for advertisements is the 15th of the month for the next month's issue, except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.

To place an ad, call Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499.

Email: getinfo@coloradolasertype.com To find ad rates and discounts, go to www.

ColoradoLasertype.com

and click on the "Advertising Rates" link.

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication.

National Bath Safety Month

On average, 370 people of all ages suffer injuries in the bathtub or shower each day in the United States. Small children and the elderly are especially vulnerable. Take steps to ensure that your loved ones are safe when bathing, whatever their age.

2013 Westridge Homeowners Association Dues Due January 1st, 2013					
Name:					
Address:					
Phone (optional) (–					
Make \$25 check payable to: WHOA (Westridge Homeowners Association) P.O. Box 621172 • Littleton CO 80162-1172					

Join us today! Make your voice HEARD!

CLASSIFIEDS

Classified ads are \$2.95/line for 2013. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@colorado lasertype.com to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month's issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

Warning – you are drinking antibiotics! (DW 2012 Water Quality Report) Water is essential to you & your family's health, well-being & life. Ensure the quality of the water your family drinks. Let us show you the Water Purification System we use. For info call Pat @ 303-948-9681

The Plush Poodle. All breeds dog and cat grooming. 16 years exper. Near Kipling and Belleview. Call **Lydia 720-422-2971.**

Aminals Petsitting Service: Pet sitting (in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

Drywall - Basement - Reconstruction, etc. Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363 Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. Free estimate. 720-422-8139

Full Service Contractor. 15+ years experience in South Jeffco. No job too big or too small. Ken 303-718-6115.

Happy New Year from American Sprinkler! asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. Brand new in plastic. Retails \$529, asking \$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. Retails \$699, asking \$385. **303-742-4860**.

Highlands Pride Painting- 303-738-9203

Expert Furnace Repair and Install. Free est. Mention ad for discount 720-299-7782.

Air duct cleaning and chimney cleaning for your home. 720-299-7782.

Gentle Yoga for pain. Private or Group. Annette 303-932-1944 or findyouredge.net

OB PAINTING. Interior/Exterior. Get it done now! Free Est. Rob: 303-986-8198

A+ Home Improvement Services. Snow removal. Pro-painting (ext. & int.), gutter & trim replacement & stucco. No job too small - we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing, carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. Call A+ for fast, professional service every time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

COHOPE Meeting, continued from front page -

can stand up and talk in court.

Children involved in sexual abuse sometimes return to their home. Usually when the couple splits up. The child has a Safety Plan. They have a lock on the inside of their bedroom door. They have to have a person with them when they visit the perpetrator. In cases of sibling abuse, it is typical that the couple splits up and each take a sibling.

To be a volunteer, you have to be 21 years old and you have to pass a background check. If you are interested in volunteering, you can call Melissa at 303-271-4131 or 303-271-4357. Her email address is MelissaHellmuth@CASAJeffcoGilpin.com. CASA's website is www.CASAJeffcoGilpin.com.

There are 50,000 reports of abuse in Colorado. There are 11,000 children in the system. A fifth of those cases are for neglect. Each day 5 children die. 80% of those are under the age of 4. It is always OK to call to report something that seems out of place. It is nice to have the information. CASA needs more volunteers, more staff, more room to work out of, and more money. Children covered by CASA are less likely to spend more than 3 years in foster care. And they are less likely to be moved from home to home. Most children return to their family. CASA changes children's lives one by one.

National Adoption Day is Nov. 14. Anyone can attend.

Justice Boatwright used to tell parents that "Your kids will find you when they turn 19. It is your choice what they find."

Are volunteers ever in danger? Volunteers get safety training, but we rely on their instincts. If they are in a home and don't feel safe, they call 911. If they aren't safe, then neither is the child.

Can a volunteer take a child somewhere else? Yes, their visits are court ordered. They can not take the child to their home, but they can go elsewhere such as to the zoo. And it is a steadfast rule that if you promise a child something, you have to do it.

Do volunteers have liability? They are covered by the Volunteer Protection Act. They are covered by CASA's insurance as long as they are acting ethically.

Do you work with Jeffco Social Services? Yes. If a volunteer has a conflict, the Staff will talk to Social Services, the person, or a supervisor.

Can a volunteer stay in touch with the child after the case is closed? The volunteer has that option if the family allows it.

Do you have any statistics on the parents such as age, whether they graduated from High School, economics, or social standing? Melissa doesn't have that information. Her experience is that the families come from all walks.

Can we have you come back again? Yes, and she can recommend other speakers.

REPORTS FROM OFFICERS

Winnie Burdan, President, was present. **Diane Suchomel,** Vice President, handed out information on Green Sheen and W. Quincy Ave.

Rooney Road may soon lose Jeffco support. Green Sheen will recycle Latex paint.

Quincy between Wadsworth and Kipling will be changed to 2 lanes in each direction. There is a lake on each side of the road. There will be a planted median in the center, a bicycle path, and a sidewalk. They will try to save the Cottonwoods. The cost is estimated at \$5.7M. Public comment can be made until Nov. 17.

continued on page 4

Teen Services

To add your teen's name, please email Colorado Lasertype at getinfo@colorado lasertype.com and leave the following information: the neighborhood you live in, your age, phone number and the categories you would like included. Categories: (B) Baby-sitting; (*) Red Cross Cert for CPR; (L) Lawn care; (S) Snow removal; (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endossement of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

Palmer P. (female)	16	B*/P	303-990-4765
Devin C.	15	P/L/S	303-972-4478
Justine C.	17	B/P/L/S	303-904-2576
Aaron C.	14	B/P/L/S	303-904-2576
Corinne D.	18	B*/P/L	720-981-5021
Alyssa D.	17	P/S	720-981-5021
Tessa F.	18	B*/P	303-842-5453
Colton P.	16	B/P/L/S	303-972-4478
Nick R.	16	B/P/L/S	303-888-0827

Page 4

Westridge News & Views / January 2013

COHOPE Meeting, continued from page 3 -

There was an Open House tonight. Currently there are 11,000 vehicles per day. It is expected to double in 20 years. Brad Bauer (303-271-8495) is the Planning and Zoning POC.

On Nov. 10, Big O Tire will allow individuals to recycle up to 8 tires.

There is an application for a Auto Parts store at Simms, north of Bowles, north of the Rite Aid.

Section 10 of the Planning Guide has been changed so that all neighborhoods will be reclassified as mixed use. Notification only needs to be sent within 200 ft. of the property. There are more changes but they are too complicated to go into. This will be discussed at the Nov. 8 Board of Commissioner's meeting. Comments are due Nov. 7. The POC is Tiffenbach.

There is an application for a Natural Grocers 15,000 sq. ft. store at Coal Mine and Kipling near Chase Bank. The store will be moving from Ken Caryl and Simms.

There is an application at Belleview and Simms for a 310 multi-family unit housing. It will be a 3 story apartment complex. There are community concerns that there will not be

enough parking. The plan was changed just before the Planning and Zoning meeting.

There is an application for a flag pole at 8154 S. Kipling Pkwy. just south of Chatfield. The pole will be 18" - 24" in diameter.

There is an application to subdivide Dancing Deer into 4 lots off Deer Creek Canyon Rd.

Old Business

Linda Auburn went to the Planning and Zoning meeting where the Auto Dealerships rezoning at Kipling and C-470 was scheduled to be discussed. (There are 2 dealerships planned but up to 8 dealerships wanted.) The applicant walked out before the meeting started. The commissioners rescheduled the hearing for Jan. 9. Linda handed out an article and asked that it be published in newsletters, etc. They need community support at the Board of Commissioner's meeting which should be about 3 weeks after the Jan. 9 Planning and Zoning meeting. The Board of Commissioners only allocate 3 minutes for an individual to speak and 10 minutes for an HOA to speak. If you send Linda your email address at linda@commish3.com, she will keep you informed. And she will keep your address hidden.

We can design, your ad for you.

Call us to ask about our reasonable rates!

- Business Cards
- Advertisements
- Flyers

- Newsletter design & publications for businesses, Hoa's,
 - & other organizations

We also do black and white printing.

White or Pastel vs.	Astrobrite	1-500	501-999	1000+
1 side	6.5¢ /	7.5¢	5.5¢ / 6.5¢	4.5¢ / 5.5¢
2 sides	10.0¢ /	10.5¢	9.0¢ / 9.5¢	8.0¢ / 8.5¢



Your neighborhood newsletter publisher

303-979-7499 www.ColoradoLasertype.com